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Summary of the meeting held on February 3, 2004

The meeting was chaired by Ambassador Rodolfo Hugo Gil, Permanent Representative of Argentina, and was held to consider the item on the agenda (CP/CISC-81/04).
In opening the meeting, the Chair reminded the delegations that operative paragraph 3 of resolution AG/RES. 1960 (XXXIII-O/03) instructs the Permanent Council “to prepare, on the basis of the decisions of the Heads of State and Government at the Special Summit of the Americas, and with support from the UPD, a proposed ‘Program for Democratic Governance in the Americas,’ to be presented to the General Assembly at its thirty-fourth regular session.”

He also indicated that, in keeping with the distribution of mandates approved by the Permanent Council on July 16, 2003 (CP/doc.3763/03 rev. 1), study of this topic corresponds to the Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities (CISC), which must present the respective draft to the Permanent Council for its consideration.

He noted that, in the “Declaration of Nuevo León,” the Heads of State and Government, gathered at the Special Summit of the Americas held in Monterrey, Mexico devoted a chapter to the topic of democratic governance and indicated that, based on the principles contained therein, it is incumbent upon the CISC to address the topic and prepare the corresponding draft for consideration by the Permanent Council.
The Chair then outlined the characteristics of the process of collective development of this Program, a process which, in his view, must be freely discussed and considered, pluralistic, open, and participatory.  He noted that the initial objective is not to discuss governance itself, but to develop a road map to be approved by the pertinent authorities subsequently studying the matter.  He then mentioned some of the elements to be included in the respective draft.
After this introduction, the delegations of Argentina, The Bahamas, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Guatemala, Haiti, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, United States, Uruguay, and Venezuela expressed their views regarding the topic of discussion.

The Committee decided to set February 13, 2004, as the deadline for delegations to submit their written presentations on the preparation of the draft Program on Democratic Governance in the Americas.  He also indicated that, with the technical advisory services of the Unit for the Promotion of Democracy, a document consolidating the different proposals would be presented, which would be distributed to the permanent missions on February 23, 2004, and discussed at the upcoming meeting of the Committee.

As there was no other business to consider, the meeting was declared closed.
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